
 

 

Village of Wayne 
Regular Council Meeting 

MAY 17TH, 2017 

 

The meeting was brought to order by Mayor Everett and the pledge of allegiance was said. Roll 

call was read: Ault present, Gross absent, Bechstein present, Camden present, Zeigler absent, and 

Stearns present. Minutes were approved as read. Bechstein moved and Camden second to turn all 

bills over to finance and to pay all those found favorable. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Deb Brooks discussed about a graduation party on June 17th and asking about closing the alley 

part way. Council agreed as long as neighbors have no issues with the partial alley closing.  

 

Camden moved and Ault second to approve the posting for Village Asst. Seasonal position 

recommended by Human Resource Comm. All yeah, M/C. Council was shown the electrical 

quote and concrete quote for park shelter houses. Council would like a few more quotes on the 

concrete work. Camden moved and Ault second to approve Stahl Electric quote for $2,400 for 

new wiring, outlets, etc. for the park shelter houses. All yeah, M/C. Camden moved and 

Bechstein second to pass Resolution 5-17-170: Increase General Fund 1000-320-430 to $5,000 

(Increase of $2,500) for electrical work. Motion passed 3:1. 

  

Camden brought up a complaint that was brought to her attention. Issue at Watson St./South St. 

corners about parking and unable to see oncoming traffic at stop signs. Camden also brought up 

about the meeting situation in June on Wednesday and discussed about holding on Tuesdays. 

Council approved to moving the Council Meetings for June only to the 1st & 3rd Tues. at 7:00 

p.m.   

 

Police Chief Cory Fairbanks reported some updates on nuisance properties, discussed code 

enforcement, and will look into parking issues on Watson/South Streets, etc. Stearns reported 

about loud trucks/vehicles at night.  

 

Joe had nothing to report. Everett reported that Village of Wayne does have a 300foot zone 

around the well pumps that no chemicals are aloud. However, waiting on a return call from EPA 

on what chemical are approved to use.  

 

Had 1st reading of Ordinance 6-17-708: Street Lighting for 2018 $14,000.00. Everett with speak 

with Speweik about animal/livestock ordinance. Stearns discussed about trees uptown, etc. 

Everett will look into. Council approved the Human Resource Committee to hire who they 

believe is suitable for the part time seasonal position. 

 

No further business, Bechstein moved and Stearns second to adjourn. All yeah, M/C. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Melissa Repasz 

Fiscal Officer            

 

Next Council Meeting June 6, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. 

Committee Meeting June 6, 2017 at 6:30 p.m. 


